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March 13, 2024 
 
Alexa Wilson 
Ticaboo Utility Improvement District 
PO Box 2140 
Ticaboo, UT 84533 
 

Re:  Revisions to Tariff No. 1 of Ticaboo Utility Improvement District, 
Docket No. 24-2508-T01 

 
Dear Ms. Wilson, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed tariff revisions to Ticaboo Utility 
Improvement District’s (TUID) Schedule No. 1, filed February 20, 2024 (“Tariff 
Revisions”). The Tariff Revisions will allow TUID to include a fuel surcharge of 
$0.14/kWh1 on each kWh sold for each month that the fuel price is $1.00/gallon above 
$3.00/gallon. TUID explains that it takes approximately one gallon of diesel fuel to 
produce seven kWh; thus, the $0.14 extra for each kWh allows recovery of the 
additional $1.00/gallon. TUID proposes the Tariff Revisions take effect April 1, 2024.     
 
 The Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed comments on March 5, 2024. 
DPU comments that TUID held a public meeting February 7, 2024, and the TUID board 
adopted the Tariff Revisions on February 15, 2024. DPU represents that the Tariff 
Revisions will allow TUID to maintain a balanced budget when fuel costs rise above 
$3.00/gallon. DPU recommends the PSC accept and acknowledge the Tariff Revisions.  
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the Tariff Revisions, DPU’s comments and 
recommendations, and the lack of opposition, the Tariff Revisions will be deemed 
acknowledged as complying with Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12, upon receipt of corrected 
clean and redlined versions of the proposed tariff showing the correct surcharge. At 
such a time, the PSC will also make the Tariff Revisions available for public inspection.  

 
1 The cover letter indicates a surcharge of $0.14/kWh for every $1.00/gallon over $3.00/gallon and the 
clean and redlined versions of the tariff indicate a surcharge of $0.0014/kWh for every $0.01/gallon 
over $3.00/gallon. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#332812 
 


